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This is my last column as CEO of AquaSure. 
Earlier this year I informed the Board of my 
intention to retire at the end of June, and it is 
with a mixture of pride and sadness that I now 
leave the organisation.

Approve or disapprove, the Victorian 
Desalination Project is a long term public asset 
that will provide Melbourne and Geelong with 
a reliable, high quality, drought-proof water 
supply to supplement existing catchment 
supplies, if required, for generations to come.

It has been a wonderful experience and privilege 
to have been involved in the project, and to 
have had the opportunity to work with so many 
outstanding people and organisations. In 
particular I would like to thank you - the local 
community - for your patience, understanding 
and collaboration over the past three years.

Constructing infrastructure of this size with 
minimal impact is not an easy task, but with 
the close involvement of Council and wonderful 
co-operation of the community, I hope that 
any inconvenience during construction 
was minimised.

For AquaSure the project will be ably steered 
into its next phase by incoming CEO Matt 
Brassington, and with the continued support 
of the very professional and capable 
management team. 

Matt has signi� cant experience in the business 
services and utilities sector. Most recently he 
was CEO and Managing Director of Epic 
Energy Holdings, one of Australia’s largest 
gas transmission companies. 

Matt formally commences with AquaSure 
on 8 July and is looking forward to meeting 
members of the local community over the 
coming months.

The plant has not been producing water since 
18 December however our operations team 
continue maintenance activities to ensure the 
plant is in optimal working order, ready to start 
producing water whenever needed.

Work is also progressing well out on the 
225 ha ecological reserve. Around 90% of the 
millions of new plants and 150,000 trees have 
been planted, and construction of the walking 
trails, public amenities and the bird hide is 
nearing completion. Locals may also have 
noticed that way-� nding signage has also 
started to be installed. 

The ecological reserve is planned to be open to 
the public later this year once the planting has 
had an opportunity to become established over 
spring and early summer.

With local roads having now been returned to 
Council and a � nal tidying up of the pipeline 
corridor to be completed during spring, the last 
of the construction maintenance activities will be 
well and truly � nished by the end of the year.

Even though the plant site is manned by a 
relatively small team of 52, it is still a bustling 
place. In the past six months alone our 
operations team have hosted site tours for 
99 community and stakeholder groups 
(more than 1500 people). The team welcomes 
the opportunity to provide a � rst-hand insight 
into the plant so if your community group or 
organisation is interested in attending a site tour 
you can make a formal booking through the 
community contact line (1800 811 214).

Even though I will no longer be actively 
involved in the project, I will look forward to 
seeing it progress over the coming years. 
I will certainly be visiting the beautiful Bass 
Coast on a regular basis!

Thank you and farewell.

Chris Herbert CEO, AquaSure 


